STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

STATE OFFICE EUILDING, PROVIDENCE 2

Director Edward A. McLaughlin, M.D.

March 19, 1953

Division of Laboratories Edgar J. Staff, DN.PH., Chief

R.A. MacCready, M.D., Diagnostic Laboratory Massachusetts State Dept. of Realth 201 South St., Jamaica Flain Loston, Massachusetts

Dear Doctor Hinton:

The New England Health Institute will be held at the University of Rhode Island, Kingston, R.I. on June 10411-12, 1953. As chairmen of the committee on scientific papers involving public health laboratory procedures I am desirous of obtaining suggestions from the various laboratory directors in New England regarding subjects that either someone on their staff or from another State might present.

Part of the afternoon of the 10th and 11th will be devoted to meetings of this type. If you have anything in mind please let us hear from you as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Edgar J. Staff, Dr. F.H. 345 State Office Bldg. Providence, 2, R.I.

EJS/EFT